
Le 2 déc. 2016 à 13:03, Bačkovská Milena <milena.backovska@mvcr.cz> a écrit : 

 
Dear XXXXX, 
  
I am writing to you concerning your request from November 30, 2016. 
  
As I have already informed XXXXX, I am not authorized to provide any information on specific cases, 
nor XXXXX. The Ministry of the Interior carries out assessments of trades in military materials in 
terms of internal order and security. Currently, all trades of XXXXX are suspended for the reason of 
public order and security protection. 
I have been assured by the officials from the French Ministry of the Interior that France fully respects 
the decisions of the Czech licensing authority. 
  
For the reasons stated above, I believe our meeting is unnecessary. 
  
Best regards 
  
Milena Bačkovská 
  


